March 16, 2010

Sacramento county Management Association

Important REO Information

We would like to take this opportunity to update you with a progress report on our efforts to become the recognized employee organization (REO) for the managers of Sacramento County.

As you are aware, we have successfully collected more than the 30% of the signature cards needed to hold a ballot election, and have been working with Labor Relations as part of the REO process. Unfortunately this process required SCMA to negotiate with Labor Relations on which job classifications would remain in the unit to be represented by SCMA, and which would be carved out of the unit to be represented by SCMA. 

The “carve out” is a step in the process in which Labor Relations and SCMA had to identify each position, and then reach agreement with Labor Relations on which management positions are directly involved with final budget and labor decisions. The process took several weeks of meetings with Labor Relations to reach a compromise that was acceptable to both parties. While SCMA does not fully agree with Labor Relations rationale on which positions should be carved out, the outcome of the “carve out” process resulted in certain positions being removed from SCMA. The vast majority of management positions, however, will be in the unit represented by SCMA.

SCMA was also able to reach agreement with Labor Relations to allow the Civil Attorneys and the Supervising Civil Attorneys that are a part of County Counsel to have a parallel election on the same day. Part of the agreement established a separate bargaining unit for these attorneys. In the election their ballot will have three options: to be unrepresented, to be represented by SCMA, or, if some other group can get its name on the ballot (by obtaining signatures from at least 10% of these attorneys, to be represented by that other group. This agreement was reached because the County acknowledged that these attorneys have the right to representation, but they also have a legal right to be in their own bargaining unit.

The California State Mediation and Conciliation Service will conduct the ballot election process which is currently scheduled for the month of April. The date and polling locations have not been determined, and will be forthcoming later. You will be receiving more information in the mail as we get closer to the election date. 

Prior to the April election, SCMA is planning lunchtime meetings to answer any questions that you may have regarding the election process, attempts to preserve our current benefits, the benefits of becoming an REO and the future of SCMA. We look forward to hearing from you at these meetings.

The next few years will be an extremely critical time for SCMA. We look forward to working with all of you to represent the interest of managers. 

If you are not a member of SCMA, join now! Let your voice be heard!  Visit www.scma.org to locate the membership forms to join SCMA and to read the history on the efforts to form an REO.
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